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                           “For of him, and through him, and to him, are all things: to whom be glory for ever.  Amen.”  Romans 11:36 

 

June 2020 

 
 
Dear Brethren, 

 
“And I will establish my covenant with thee; and thou shalt know that I am the 

LORD.” (Ezekiel 16:62).  Greetings in the name of Jesus Christ the Sovereign Lord. We 
pray that each one is doing well.      
 
 It has been a blessing to get back into our meeting place this month and to be 
able to begin services once again.  Since the Western Australian government has 
removed most Covid-19 restrictions, things have gradually returned to a more “normal” 
condition.  However, our state remains closed to the rest of Australia and the world 
without a 2-week self-isolation. 
 
 We are addressing various medical needs that have been side-tracked due to 
restrictions.  Cyd will be seeing to her annual appointment with her specialist in North 
Carolina via Skype this year as it is not feasible to attempt to travel to the USA at the 
present time.   
 
 The matter regarding the repair or replacement of the scooter is still being 
investigated.  The current pandemic has brought difficulties in this area as well, 
especially relating to the sourcing of replacement parts. 
    
 Thank you all once again for your continued prayers, love, encouragement, and 
support for the Lord’s work in Papua New Guinea and Australia. 
 
Love in Christ, 
Frank James  
 


